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INTRODUCTION

On 12 August 2022, the Committee tabled its report (No. 22) in relation to the Bill.

RESPONSE TO RECOMMENDATION

Recommendation 1

The Committee recommends the Bill be passed.

Government response

Recommendation 2

Government response

The Government accepts the Committee’s recommendation.

The committee recommends that the Minister for Education, Minister for Industrial Relations 
and Minister for Racing investigate options for addressing the issue of agents who charge a fee 
to provide representation in the Queensland Industrial Relations Commission (and the 
Industrial Court).

The Government thanks the Committee for its detailed consideration of the Bill and notes the 
Committee’s recommendation that the Bill be passed.

The Queensland Government response to the recommendations made by the Committee is 
provided below.

Following its introduction, the Bill was referred to the Education, Employment and Training 
Committee (the Committee), with a report back date of 12 August 2022.

On 23 June 2022, the Industrial Relations and Other Legislation Amendment Bill 2022 (the 
Bill) was introduced into Parliament.
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